Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services Portfolio

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2001-2002, (19 June 2001)


Question: RSDLG 82

Topic: National General Assembly of Local Government

Hansard Page: Additional

Output:  3.2 Services to Local Governments

Senator Mackay asked:  

What has been the Department and Minister’s response to the successful resolutions of the 2001 National General Assembly of Local Government, particularly the ones summarised below:

· 5: that Local Government unites in their resolve that Local Government be recognised in the Australian Constitution.

· 11: that representations be made to Minister Macdonald seeking a ruling from the ATO for Committees of Management financial estimates to be included in the Council’s BAS.

· 44: that representations be made to Ministers Macdonald and Costello seeking urgent reinstatement of federal funding for ongoing 3 year contract employment of Aboriginal Policy Officers by state and local government associations, the ALGA, and state departments of local government.

· 57: that ALGA make the strongest possible representations to the PM about the continued withdrawal of services to rural Australia.

· 67: that ALGA calls on the Federal Government to review the practical impact of the current pricing of petroleum products on Local Government and local communities; differential fuel pricing in rural and regional areas.

· 74: that ALGA should be represented on all Ministerial Councils that are likely to impact on the roles and obligations of Local Government; and that State and Fed. Govts acknowledge ALGA is entitled to canvass propositions with Council through LGAs before a Ministerial Council signs off of a particular proposition.

· 85: that ALGA receive more acknowledgement in the Constitution Act of the Commonwealth as a means of recognising the importance of LG as the third tier of government.

What representations have there been from ALGA and others on these matters?

Answer:

It is not appropriate for my Department to respond directly on these issues as they are matters of Government policy.

The resolutions carried by the ALGA General Assembly are a matter for consideration by the ALGA National Executive.  I do not recall having received advice from the ALGA National Executive of any decisions they have taken in relation to the 2000 General Assembly resolutions.


